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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, January 17, 2019, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Jeremy McNett, David Way, Andrew Olson
Commissioner Absent:                      
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
COMMISSIONER APPOINTMENT/SWEARING IN

Commissioner Ken Hansen took the Oath of Office and was officially sworn in.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The regular meeting minutes of December 13, 2018 were approved as read.  
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
David Hansen, a frequent Masters swimmer, spoke to the Board re:  overcrowded conditions on Tuesday and Thursday mornings.  He asked that additional lanes be afforded the Masters group and that public swimmers at these times be asked to join Masters to gain lane access.  ED Everton indicated that this is an ongoing discussion which would be revisited early next week once Calvin Milbach returns from vacation.  He stated that we are attempting to meet the needs of all patrons, including Master, within limited space constraints.  Mr. Hansen will be apprised of the discussion.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED gave a summary report on current initiatives/developments.  FPFC continues to service heavy traffic volumes.  A number of new initiatives are underway upstairs, including a Yoga Fit weekend seminar, a new Barre’ class on Fridays and the reorganization of the storage area.  We are diligently scrubbing the database to accommodate shifts from Silver Sneakers to Silver & Fit, while ensuring that reimbursement data is as accurate as possible.  Masters has officially separated from Youth Aquatics.  Friends had a successful Holiday fundraising effort.  2222 J Avenue has been re-rented at a higher rate, effective February 1.
Financials

December financials were reviewed.  FPFC showed a $12K loss for the year, mitigated by $62K in Special Projects and $58K in Fundraising expenditures.  Subtracting out levy timing and a one-time stock sale, operational cash flow was approximately $85K, in line with expectations.
A daily receipts analysis was also discussed.  The analysis shows that approximately 55% of annual revenue occurs in the first half of the year; 45% in the second half.

Finally, a 2019 County cash tracking forecast was reviewed.  Cash is expected to decrease by approximately $103K, due to fundraising expenses.  This will decrease our cash position from YE2018 $245K to YE2019 of $142K.
 Old Business 
Fundraising update.  Consultants updated the board on the new marketing materials, incorporating branding concepts, communication pieces and look book designs.
 New Business
The board voted unanimously to pursue Option #1A—the razing of the current gym in construction of a new facility, as opposed to retaining the current gym space under proposed Option #1B.  This decision adds approximately $30K to the cost of the project, while enabling an additional 1,000 SF and a more cohesive overall design.
The board voted unanimously to change the name of the new facility to Fidalgo Aquatic & Fitness Center.
ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 21 at 5:30 p.m. at FPFC.
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